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All Are Welcome! A Member of Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Deanery 

The Immaculate Conception Church of Darby 



Dear People of God,

Last week I mentioned the decline in the number of priests, and I want to be clear that the decline is 
largely restricted to the so-called “First World,” the wealthy nations like the US, Europe, and parts of South 
America. In much of the world where the issues facing the “First World” are less prevalent right now,          
seminaries are full and ordinations remain high. Let’s take a very superficial look at why that might be the case 
before we go on to look at how the Synod on Synodality may address the problem in terms of activating more 
involvement by the non-ordained.

The first world has, as Bishop Hoffman warned the four of us being ordained in 1983, “arrived” and 
does not need God. I don’t think any of us reading this letter doubt that. Other ‘gods’ have become far more 
attractive in our highly materialistic, technologically-oriented culture. Movie stars, performers, and sports icons 
have replaced the saints; power, prestige, profit and prominence have become the pilgrim goals of many;       
addictions to mind-altering drugs or technologies have replaced the worship of God.

Not that long ago most Catholics could easily pull a rosary out of a pocket or purse and meditate on 
God’s intervention in human life. Today the rosary has been replaced by the cellphone and social media. On 
my return from Ireland, I had a long layover in Washington and watched an entire waiting room sit in near    
silence staring at the glowing face of a technological god. There was no social interaction at all. Children   
weren’t talking to parents who weren’t talking to one another.

When we factor in that families today, for a lot of reasons, are much smaller, there is no longer a pool of 
young men available for the Spirit to call! Not that long ago parents watched for the movement of the Spirit and 
actually fostered vocations. That is no longer the case. I have often heard a parent admit that “I think Johnnie 
has a real call to priesthood, but, Father, I want grandchildren so I’m discouraging that vocation.”

It's also much more difficult for a young person (or an older one) to be accepted for seminary             
today. Over the past few decades, faith formation has seen a serious decline so that many young people, despite 
twelve years of religious classes, have very little real sense of faith and its spiritual dimension. Pope Francis has 
lamented this in several of the documents he’s issued and suggests this leads to a person altogether failing to 
hear and respond to the Holy Spirit. On the other side of that coin are the numerous psychological issues       
impinging on young people. Where depression and suicidal ideation are increasingly common, finding the      
stable population of young people for formation is increasingly difficult.

Many bishops have attempted to slow the decline in numbers of priests by inviting foreign priests to 
minister in their dioceses. Unfortunately, many Americans, having forgotten their own immigrant ancestry, are 
unwelcoming of these able men, citing accents, even skin color as reason enough to go somewhere else. That 
inhospitable attitude is the external expression of the failure of the Church to adequately empower the laity to 
their role in a truly universal Church which embraces all. Such behavior should be an embarrassment to all of 
good faith.

The Sacrament of Baptism is regularly celebrated during or after the Eucharistic Liturgy. Registered 
parishioners are asked to arrange for the Baptismal Preparation Class and the Liturgical Celebration by calling the Parish Office.

RCIA is the process of growing in your faith and love of God. Weekly       
gatherings take place from September until Easter.  If you are interested in learning about Catholicism and joining us please call the 
church @ 419-243-1829. 

The Sacrament of Penance is celebrated at 3:30 p.m. on Saturday at IC, 9:30 a.m. at HSP and 10:30 a.m. at IC every 
Sunday or by appointment.

Anyone planning to be married must contact the parish at least six months in advance. The exact date and time of 
your wedding should not be determined until after consultation with a priest or deacon. If either party has previously been civilly or 
religiously married, the Presider is not permitted to set a date for the wedding without resolving the previous marriage.

When a parishioner is admitted to the hospital, nursing home, or confined to home because of age 
or infirmity, please call the Parish Office. Parishioners are ready to visit and to bring Holy Communion. When one is seriously ill, the 
healing Presence of the Lord should be requested in the Sacrament of the Sick.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



IMMACULATE CONCEPTION                               
TOLEDO, OHIO September 29, 2024

CALENDAR

September 28-October 6, 2024

Hello!
Welcome to Immaculate Conception, 
where all are truly made a welcome part 
of our parish family, whether in        
Ministry, Service, or Leadership. Here, 
all are God’s children, their dignity as 
God’s own affirmed and celebrated. If 
you are interested in becoming a        
parishioner, please call the parish office 
at (419)243-1829. You can also find 
registration forms for new parishioners 
on the visitor’s stand at the back of the 
church or online at www.iccatdarby.org. 
We hope to see you again soon!                         

Sat. 3:30 pm       Immaculate Conception Confessions 
4:00 pm       Immaculate Conception Mass      

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Raul Hernandez Sr.

Sun. 8:00 am       Historic St. Patrick Mass 
Msgr. Chris

9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                               
10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass                                    

Fr. Rudi
10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                           
11:00 am     Immaculate Conception 

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Robert Weaver

Tue. 9:10 am      IC weekday Mass 

Wed. 5:30 pm       HSP weekday Mass

Sat. 3:30 pm       Immaculate Conception Confessions 
4:00 pm       Immaculate Conception Mass      

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Sarah Lahna

Sun. 8:00 am       Historic St. Patrick Mass 
Msgr. Chris

9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                               
10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass                                    

Msgr. Chris
10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                           
11:00 am     Immaculate Conception 

Fr. Rudi
Intention: Walter Waclawski

Immaculate Conception

Finance Committee Parish Council
Bill Carroll Linda Garcia
John Madigan         John Madigan
Fred Mahaney Fred Mahaney 
Tom Meagher Barb Marquis
Mike Young Louann Meagher

Mary Jo Pilcher
Judy Westmeyer

We continue to update/add to our parish data base. Even if you think we have your correct information, please fill out the 
information below and put it in the offering basket or drop off at the office.

Name ____________________________________________________  Phone #___________________________________

Address _________________________________________________  E-mail ____________________________________

Birthday___________________________________________  Anniversary_______________________________________

Tear here

Upcoming Events

September 1-30 CCD & OCIA Registration

September 29 Blessing of Pets at 2 pm @ HSP

October 17 Parish Council Meeting @ 5:30 pm

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



WELCOME TO  IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH

“THE DARBY”

STEWARDSHIP REPORT
July 1, 2024- June 30, 2025

Together Let Us Pray

Deacon Tom, James Laberdee, Louis Laberdee, Charlene Laberdee, 
Stephanie Maggiore, Alexandra Hernandez, Our Country, 
Pedro & Pauline Rodriguez, Deacon Tom, Daisy Fryson, 

Sr. Benedeita Carambas RPB, Joyce Scarbrough, Daniel Aguilar Toska, 
Zinaida Cannon, Janie H, Steve V, Rebecca Morganstern, 

Nitin Aaron Gade, Jeff Karle, Jody Harsh, Dave D., Donna Haynes, 
Sheryl Doggett, Pam Clark, Jane Hutro, Sr. Bernetta SND, Linda Garcia, 

David Aguilar, Charlene Thomas, Mary Clapp, Nancy Dey, 
David Wehrmeister, Nancy Samson, 

Wendy Wehrmeister, Jasmine Martinez, 
Medoli Martinez, Trey Martinez, 

Major Martinez, Omari Martinez-Huebner, Rita, 
Naveah Ruff, Terry Byersmith

Pray For Those Serving Our 
Country

Capt. Brian Wood, Army 
Joshua Teneyck First Class Petty Officer E6

Major Jeremy A. Schiel, Army
Major Ryan A Schiel, Army 
SSG Acea Hindbaugh, Army 
SN Trevor Smith, Navy
SGT Monique Losoya, Army 
SPC Elijah Hindbaugh, Army
Vincent Caraccio, Army Reserves
1SG Charles Hindbaugh,II
SSG Joseph Malagon
SGT Jasmine Hindbaugh
LCPL Carlos Negrin III, Marines
AO Alicia Negrin, Navy
PVT Damian Cutcher

Happy Birthday!

9/28 Emily Young

9/29 Anamaria Portillo
Emelia Kerchman

10/1 William Michalak
Omada Miller

10/2 Vivian Flores

10/3 Tanae Gregory

10/4 Angelica Ruiz

10/5 Doug Grey
Brianna Flores

Happy Anniversary!

9/29 Daniel & Maria Gonzalez
27 years

9/30 Bill & Cathy Carroll
57 years

Tom & Louann Meagher
7 years

10/4 Pete & Janet Mosqueda
51 years

OUTREACH CENTER

Tuesdays 9:00 am - 11:30 pm
*For donation drop off only 

Wednesdays  10:00 am - 1:00 pm
*Pantry 

LAST WEEK YTD
Families served:       50 692

August Expenses: $908.58-Thank you for your donations to help 
keep us running! 

Donations needed: food items, household items (dishes, utensils, 
gadgets), grocery bags 

LAST WEEK YEAR TO DATE

Goal $    2,404.00 $  125,000.00 
Sat. Loose $       489.00 $      4,308.00
Sat. Env. $       955.00 $      6,803.00
Sun. Loose $       750.00 $      7,027.00
Sun. Env. $       752.00 $    10,452.00
Actual $    2,946.00 $    28,590.00
Over/(Under) $       542.00 $   (96,410.00)

Preservation $    $    15,300.00
General Repair $         36.00 $         478.00
Candles $         6.00 $         142.00
Outreach $       10.00  $         979.00
VFW   $       500.00

Veteran’s Account balance: $2,199.88

Mass Count Saturday: 58 Sunday: 85

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



1st Reading Genesis 2:18-24

2nd Reading Hebrews 2:9-11

Gospel Reading Mark 10:2-16

Lector Saturday: Dan Streeter

Sunday: Mike Young

Eucharistic   
Ministers 

Saturday: Becky Crabtree
Mary Jo Pilcher

Sunday: Linda Garcia
Fred Mahaney

Children’s Liturgy is on a break! 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH
SCHEDULE & ANNOUNCEMENTS

Minister/Lector Schedule

September 28-29, 2024
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Sanctuary Lamp

September 28 Raul Hernandez Sr.

October 6 (Available)

October 13 (Available)

Altar Flowers

September 29 (Available)

October 6 (Available)

October 13 (Available)

October 5-6, 2024
27th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Are there still some who are 
interested in learning more about our 

Catholic Faith?
We have begun, but you’re not too late! The month 

of September, classes have been at Historic 
St. Patrick in their meeting room next to the altar. In 
October, classes will be at Immaculate Conception, 

in the meeting room on the garage side of the 
church. Classes are on Thursdays from 7:00-9:00 
giving time for discussion and questions. There’s a 
break midway, and light refreshments, so the time 
goes very quickly. Please sign up today, or call the 

parish office for more information 
(419-243-1829). We’d love to have you join us!

Last chance to pre-register for CCD! We will 
be in the back of church to help you.

Classes begin this Tuesday, Oct. 1 at 6 pm. Use the 
side church door by the garage to enter. We are so 

excited to begin again!!

Join our Padre Pio Prayer Group (PPPG-CK) 
each FIRST SATURDAY (10/5/24) monthly 

for the 7:30 AM Rosary, 8 AM Mass, 
Anointing of the Sick, Meeting at Christ the King 
Church, 4100 Harvest Lane, Toledo, OH 43623.
Access: 'pppg.org' for info. Contact Magdalena 

Skiles (419.356.4208 or email: 
magdalena@magdalenaskiles.com). Who do you 
know that needs healing? With our International 

Padre Prayer Groups exceeding 3,000 active groups, 
membership exceeds 300,000*. We welcome your 
intentions in your time of need. Come and join us. 

1st Reading Numbers 11:25-29

2nd Reading James 5:1-6

Gospel Reading Mark 9:38-43, 45, 47-48

Lector Saturday: Dan Streeter

Sunday: Mike Young

Eucharistic   
Ministers 

Saturday: Becky Crabtree
Mary Jo Robinson

Sunday: Louann Meagher
Tom Meagher

Children’s Liturgy is on a break! 

Please join us every Saturday in October at 
3:30 pm as Dan Streeter leads us in the Rosary!

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



Each year, the Diocese of Toledo is required to undergo an 
audit to ensure that it is in compliance with the articles of 
the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops Charter 
for the Protection of Children and Young People. Bishop 

Daniel Thomas is pleased to announce that the Diocese was found 
to be in full compliance with the requirements in the Charter 

following the audit for fiscal year 2022-2023.

The Diocese of Toledo remains committed to ensuring the 
protection of children and providing a safe environment for all 

young people. If you have any knowledge of abuse that has been 
committed by a cleric or by any personnel of the Catholic Church, 
you are urged to report the abuse to your local police department, 
Children Services, and to contact the Diocesan Victim Assistance 
Coordinator at (419) 214-4880; or to write to the Diocesan Victim 

Assistance Coordinator at 1933 Spielbusch Avenue; 
Toledo, Ohio 43604.

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors: Those that receive a 
paper copy of the schedule may pick up their copy from 

the counter in the Chapel.

Christ Child Society of Toledo Annual Celebrity 
Wait Night

Seven area priests, pastors, and religious: Father 
Mark Davis, Father Joe Newman, Father Geoff Rose, 

Monsignor Chas Singler, Reverend Clint 
Tolbert, Father Alan Zobler, and Sister Anne Mary 

Molyet, will be "serving" as waiters at the Christ 
Child Society of Toledo annual Celebrity Wait Night 
on Monday, November 4 at The Pinnacle in Maumee. 

Additionally David Vacheresse and Ron Finn from 
Annunciation Radio will be waiters.

Other waiters for the evening will be Mary Bergs, 
Anne Marie Blank, Jeanette Bradley, Tracey Burns, 
Joy Ermie, Mary Galvin, Pat Galvin, Kris Kunkle, 

Fred LeFebvre, Karla Lewis, Dr. James Lyions, 
Christine Manzey, Randi Monaghan, Bob Moore, 
Trisha Nycz, Dave & Dottie Pienta, Sue & Bob 
Savage, Pat & Mike Smith, Paula Straub, Candy 

Sturtz, Bill Thees, Pat & Mike Todak, Kitsie Valiton, 
Dave Wright, and Will Yenrick.

The dinner is $50 per person and you will be asked to 
"tip" your waiter that night as a donation to Christ 

Child. To make a reservation and select your favorite 
waiter, visit christchildsocietyoftoledo.org or email 

Karla Lewis at kurleyl@aol.com.

Are you interested in scheduling a Mass intention 
and not sure how to do so? Give Nicole a call in the 

office, 419-243-1829, and she will be glad to assist you! 

World Mission Sunday will be celebrated 
October 19-20, 2024. The theme for this year’s 
Mission Sunday is “Go and invite everyone to 

the banquet” (cf. Mt 22:9). World Mission 
Sunday is a global effort for the entire Church. All 

Catholics of the world join into one community of faith 
to provide for the building up of over  one thousand 

local churches in Asia, Africa, the Pacific Islands, and 
parts of Latin America and Europe, an area that covers 
more than half of the territory of the globe. Through 

the work of these churches and their witness to Christ, 
the poor  receive practical help and experience God’s 

love and mercy, His hope and peace. 

Thanks to those who helped welcome Deacon Paul 
and his wife, Mary this past Sunday! It was quite 

the feast, and no shortage of food. Thanks to those 
who donated and helped. What a great family Darby is!

Have you moved? Have you gotten a new 
phone number? If yes, contact Nicole!

Please Note: Shortly after the first of  October 
fifty (50) randomly selected parishioners will 

be receiving an email from the Vicar for Priests 
asking a few questions regarding your pastor. This is 
part of a required review at the end of a six-year term. 
It’s your chance to comment on  how well or not I am 

doing as pastor and shepherd of the parish. If you     
receive an e-mail, please take time to fill it out and  
return it to the Vicar. And thanks.   ~Msgr. Chris

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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